# Stober Elementary PIE Meeting Minutes Wednesday, February 8, 2023

**Attendance:** Anne DiCola, Patty Navarez, Sarah Snow, Alyse Scheuermann, , Alison Casaleggio, Cole Jacobs, Evan Walston, Nikki Joseph, Tara Hammar, Tamara McTavish, Luke Dudley, Sarah Galloway, Sarah Horsfield, Michelle Applegate, Kelly Shea, Johanna Robb, Mindy Wells, Mary Catherine Martinez

### Welcome and Agenda:

- Introductions, recorder, time-keeper
- Celebrations

### Sac Survey:

- Completed Survey.
  - The school's top priorities are Mental Health, Instructional Coach, DTL, 2 office staff, and class size is very important. Reduction in technology because PTA has been supporting this.
  - The District's priorities we felt should be per pupil funding, mental health, teacher compensation, and all schools should have the budget for all of the critical services despite the size of the school.

## **Enrollment/Planning Update:**

- We are at 320 right now, 90 students more then what we currently have. We do not want to get bigger than 345. We have two kindergarten classes, two 1<sup>st</sup> grades, three 2<sup>nd</sup> grades, three 3<sup>rd</sup> grades, two 4<sup>th</sup> grades, and two 5<sup>th</sup> grades. We have some Wilmore-Davis families, a few from Kullerstrand, and 70 Vivian students.
- The addition consent is on the agenda at tomorrow's District Board Meeting. If approved the groundbreaking will be on March 17. They will start by moving the temporary building on the east side of the building to the upper playground area. They will try to have the addition done by the start of school; however, November is a more realistic date. In that case, there will be some classes in the temporary buildings until then.
- We will be hiring more teachers. We will be part of the Hiring Fair that will be held on February 25.
  This is where we will interview teachers from the closing schools. We have a couple of teachers who
  are on temporary contracts and may not be able to continue here. The district is prioritizing the ongoing
  teachers in the closing schools. We had an open house here for the teachers in the closing schools in
  January.
- We do have a wait list for kindergarten, but it is closed for offers right now. We had a lot of kindergarten interest from Vivian's Families.

#### Mid-Year Data Report (6:45pm-6:55pm)

- AcadienceTesting KG-3<sup>rd</sup> in the Fall they were at 64% now they are at 68% (fluency). 1<sup>st</sup> grade dipped a little bit because the test changed. Our goal at the end of the school year is 75% fluency.
- MAP Testing (Reading Skills). In the Fall we were at 75% and the Winter scores we are at 75% even though the numbers are the same we are still showing growth. Kindergarten saw major strides. We saw a dip with 2<sup>nd</sup> grade because the test is so different. 50% of 4<sup>th</sup> & 5<sup>th</sup> grades are reaching 70% with some at 76%.

**Other:** Vivian families walk to school and feel that there is not a safe path to Stober. We are looking for parent advocacy to help with getting something done through our City council. The more parent involvement, the more they would consider it. Please let Anne know if you are interested.

The meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m.

Upcoming PIE Meeting Dates: February 8, March 8, April 12